
LETTER OF INTENT FOR REZONING 

Embry Development Company, LLC (“The Applicant”) submits this Letter of Intent and 

attached rezoning application (“The Application") in order to permit the development residential 

townhome community on approximately 14 acres of land located on the easterly side of

Grayson Highway (State Route 20).  

The Property is surrounded by a mix of land uses and zoning classifications. To the east of 

the property is a row of single-family houses zoned for Single Family Residential SFR. North of 

The Property is a mini warehouse. West of The Property is a Community Shopping Mall. South 

of The Property is another row of single-family houses zoned Residential SFR. The Property’s 

current zoning is Residential Vacant, and the proposed zoning is Townhome Residential District 

(RM-8.) 

The proposed community will consist of fifty-six (56) townhomes. The square footage

will have a minimum of 1,600 Sq Ft and 2 car garages. The community is proposing 3.2 UPA. 

The community will provide 15% of open space/common area. 

Variances requested 1. To waive 50 ft undisturbed buffer (maintain 25ft state buffer) 2.

To waive 75ft impervious buffer
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